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BAY COUNTY LIBARARY SYSTEM  
PARK USAGE POLICY 

 
PERSHING PARK 
Pershing Park, the landscaped grounds and parking area east of the Sage Branch Library, is 
leased by the City of Bay City to the Bay County Library System until the year 2087 A.D.  
Under the terms of the lease, the park is now governed by the library and is no longer part of the 
City’s park system. 
 
The Bay County Library System Board of Trustees has determined that the area known as 
Pershing Park shall be considered as an extension of the library grounds and not as a separate 
park.   
 
Within provisions of the Library Ordinance (Bay County Ordinance No. 26, 1988) and ad hoc 
rules which may be established from time to time, the Bay County Library System will try to 
accommodate occasional requests for the use of library grounds.  The decision of the library, as 
Lessee, as to whether or not any particular activity, event, display, exhibit or other activity is of 
sufficient merit to be held in the park, shall be final. 
 
Questions should be addressed to the Director of the Bay County Library System, 500 Center 
Avenue, Bay City, MI 48708 – Phone: 989-894-2837 ext. 2214 
 
 
SOUTH BATTERY PARK 
 
South Battery Park and its landscaped grounds are leased by the City of Bay City to the Bay 
County Library System until the year 2105 A.D.  Under the terms of the lease, the park is now 
governed by the library and is no longer part of the City’s park system.   
 
Within provisions of the Library Ordinance (Bay County Ordinance No. 26, 1988) and ad hoc 
rules which may be established from time to time, the Bay County Library System will try to 
accommodate occasional requests for the use of library grounds.  The decision of the library, as 
Lessee, as to whether or not any particular activity, event, display, exhibit or other activity is of 
sufficient merit to be held in the park, shall be final. 
 
The Bay County Library System Board of Trustees has determined that the area known as South 
Battery Park shall be considered as an extension of the library grounds and not as a separate 
park. 
 
Questions should be addressed to the Director of the Bay County Library System, 500 Center 
Avenue, Bay City, MI 48708 – Phone: 989-894-2837 ext. 2214 
                                                                                                                   
 


